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Welcome
Thank you for choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Eventide: 
Scott Beam

Irma Clausen
Betty Griffin

Frances Huebert
Mary Lou Olsen

Janet Pauley
Wilbur Reimers
Amelia Wiegl

Silveridge: 
Donald Raisch

Joann Reisz

Heritage Heights:
Bonnie & Bernie Skarin

Judy Frye

Realife Cooperative:
Judy Neitzke

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were on the 
Eventide campus for a short 

stay and have returned 
home. It was a pleasure to 

serve you!

Eventide: 
Karen Bumann

Jay Easton
William Harper

Ellen Henningsen
Shirley Kastner

Jane Kunze
Genevieve Schurke

Jeanette McCollough
James McNamara

Alvin Overhue
Macel Schneider
Germaine Staley
Glen Wellendorf

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and prayers 

remain with the families and 
friends of those who have 
made their final journey.

Eventide: 
Shirley Gallagher

Dean Hensley
Irene Jurgens

Fred Lanz
Norma Ludwig
Beth Sundquist
Ken Westrom

Silveridge:
Willadean Duff
Wilbert Groth
John Hansen

 

What does Stewardship mean to you?
By Christine Kragel, Community Relations and 

Foundation Director
Eventide Lutheran Home has a strong tradition of good 

stewardship. Since accepting our first resident 56 years ago, 
we have played a vital role in taking care of our area seniors 
as they age. Good stewardship at Eventide blends the chari-
table support of generous donors with our strong financial 
management. The results are well trained and compassion-
ate staff members serving our seniors for years to come. 

I ask you, what does good stewardship mean to you, and 
are you incorporating this into your lives?

For me personally, I have learned that farm life goes hand 
in hand with stewardship. Although I grew up around farm-
ing, I had so little knowledge on the details. Since moving 
back to the area, I have made the attempt to absorb bits 
and pieces of information. In these moments my husband, 
Adam, has been mostly sweet and patient with my ques-
tions – occasionally I’ll get a laugh and an eye roll. I get to 
see firsthand the preparation of equipment, the hours put 
in to planting season, the tending of the crop throughout 
the summer, and finally harvesting in the fall. Through-
out this process I have learned those invaluable lessons of 
stewardship – what it is like to carefully manage resources 

to produce a bountiful harvest. 
I have taken these lessons and applied them to my latest 

venture – gardening. So far, I have had some successes, 
and some failures. Much as farmers care for their crop, I 
find myself caring for my garden, along with my ever so 
curious sons, Lucas and Ben. We are all becoming masters 
in digging in the dirt, pulling weeds and of course watering 
our plants. 

As our children walk up the hill to examine the garden’s 
progress, or out in the field to check the crops, it is amazing 
to see their hope and belief as they look to see if their plants 
grew overnight, or produced their first fruit. Witnessing the 
work of farming, has taught me the value of hard work, and 
to have faith and patience– a lot of it! As I practice those 
things in the coming months, I look forward to the days we 
can gather our first batch of tomatoes that we can share 
with our family and friends.

As we lay the foundation for our family, these are the 
lessons I hope to pass along to my children. Our legacy will 
be that of hard work, faith and family. To get you thinking 
about your possible legacy, I leave you with the following 
excerpt by Doug Lockin. Doug serves the friends of Eventide 
with professional gift planning advice and consultation.  

Leave a Legacy
by Doug Lockin, Gift Planning Consultant

As you read ‘leave a legacy’ what comes to mind?
Perhaps you consider the impact you have through rou-

tine daily interactions. For example by being kind, you hope 
to inspire others toward kindness. I will argue this type of 
legacy is the most powerful of all. 

Maybe you hear ‘leave a legacy’ and think Rockefeller, 
Carnegie, Bill Gates or someone else well-known for giving 
away millions or even billions of dollars. Your conclusion 
might be that leaving a legacy is only for the wealthy. 

Without consulting Miriam Webster, Google, or another 
source, here is one simple definition: We ‘leave a legacy’ 
when we take action to ensure something we value contin-
ues beyond our lifetime. 

My encouragement today is that you consider making 
Eventide Lutheran Home’s service to seniors part of your 
legacy. Virtually everyone might support Eventide with one 
of the following simple legacy plans:

• Endowing your Annual Gift – If you currently give Even-
tide $100 per year, consider any combination of lifetime or 
estate gift(s) that provides Eventide with $2,000.  Eventide 
will invest your $2,000 gift and receive approximately $100 

per year indefinitely to care for seniors in your name.
• Increase your Income Today and Provide for Eventide 

Indefinitely – A slightly different route to the same legacy 
gift goes like this: you make a (for example) $5,000 gift to 
Eventide now.  Eventide will pay you between $250 and 
$450 per year (depending upon your age now), likely in-
creasing your annual income.  After your lifetime, Eventide 
will invest what remains of your $5,000 gift, and receive 
(for example) $150 per year indefinitely to care for seniors 
in your name.

• The ‘If-Then’ Plan – It is very easy to create a legacy plan 
the says something like this:  “IF my estate is greater than 
(a $ amount you choose) at the time of my death, THEN I 
leave Eventide (a specific $ amount or %); IF NOT, THEN 
everything goes to my heirs.”

Each of these legacy plans begins with a simple, no ob-
ligation conversation with me or one of your professional 
advisors. It would be my pleasure to hear your thoughts 
about the legacy you would like to leave. You can reach 
me at 515.210.6603 or dlgiftplan@gmail.com. Or, contact 
Christine Kragel at Eventide and she will help connect us.

My encouragement today is that you consider making 
Eventide Lutheran Home part of your legacy. I offer a no 
obligation conversation to welcome your thoughts about a 
legacy you wish to leave. 

Appreciation Picnic
Family, friends and employees gath-

ered for great food and great company 
at the Appreciation Picnic. We so deeply 
appreciate our employees, and the resi-
dents and families that choose Eventide 
for care. Each of you bring something 
unique and special to this big family we 
call Eventide. We would like to thank 
Martin Bros and Farner Bocken for their 
contributions to the picnic.
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Eventide Staff News
July:

Jorge Avilez, Dietary Assistant, 2 years
Tamara Baker, Activity Coordinator, 5 years 
Makayla Beeck, Homemaker/Housekeeper, 

3 years 
Jennifer Curry, Licensed Practical Nurse, 

1 year
Seth Guzman, Dietary Assistant, 4 years 

Deb Martin, Housekeeping, 38 years
Ku Moo, Certified Nurse Assistant, 1 year
Yuriana Nieto, Registered Nurse, 1 year
Robin Schiltz, Activity Director, 16 years

Melody Vazquez, Dietary Assistant, 2 years
Mary Yang, Certified Nurse Assistant, 1 year

August:
Mary Burhoop, Nurse Manager, RN, 29 years

Morgan Fink, Certified Nurse Assistant, 
2 years 

Brooke French, Licensed Practical Nurse, 
2 years

Chris Hoffman, Registered Nurse, 10 years 
Nicole Koch, Licensed Practical Nurse, 2 years 
Kevin Larson, Maintenance Assistant, 4 years

Deanna Laubscher, Restorative Assistant, 
28 years

Michelle Schulte, Licensed Practical Nurse, 
25 years

Gabbi Silva, Certified Nurse Assistant, 3 years

September: 
Keyla Barroso, Dietary Assistant, 2 years
Amanda Blum, Registered Nurse, 6 years

Linda Cox, Licensed Practical Nurse, 1 year
Lynette Croghan, Social Services Assistant,

 24 years 
Antonia Flores, Certified Nurse Assistant, 

2 years
Adriana Mendoza, Certified Nurse Assistant, 

1 year
Amy Schultz, Administrator, 12 years
Kris Schultz, Payroll Manager, 7 years

Tina Thompson, Realife & Heritage Heights 
Manager, 1 year

Dietary Department:
Fernanda Lopez, Dietary Assistant 
Victoria Martinez, Assistant Cook 

Julia Nollen, Dietary Assistant 
Bryan Quintanilla, Dietary Assistant

Environmental Department:
Hnuci Yang, Homemaker/Housekeeper

Maintenance Department:
Bruce Namanny, Bus Driver

Nursing Department:
Rachael Abarca, Certified Nursing Assistant

Madison Bruck, Domestic Aide
Arisbeth Garcia, Certified Nursing Assistant
Makayla Irlbeck, Certified Nursing Assistant

Carol Lamaak, Domestic Aide
Pam McKee, Certified Nursing Assistant 

Jederic Ybanez, Certified Nursing Assistant

Anniversaries
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

New Staff
We welcome the following new staff members.

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat Schechinger  

Upcoming  Silveridge Events
July
	 7/3: Red, White & Boom Parade
	 7/8: Generations Performance, 12:30pm
	 7/11: Day Care Kids Visit, 12:45pm
	 7/17: Jeff Dunham Comedy, 3:00pm
	 7/23: Gorgeous Grandma Day, 2:30pm
August 
	 8/3: Watermelon Feed, 2:00pm
	 8/5: Ambassadors of Grace, 3:00pm
	 8/6: Hawaiian Luau, 11:00am
	 8/8: Day Care Kids Visit, 12:45pm
	 8/22: Nature Center, 1:00pm
	 8/26: Trip to the Library, 1:30pm
September
	 9/8-9/14: Assisted Living Week
	 9/9: Bus Ride, 2:00pm
	 9/11: Make Freedom Rocks, 2:00pm
	 9/15: Silveridge Appreciation BBQ, 
		  11:00am
	 9/24: Aaron Shoemaker Performance, 
		  2:30pm 

Every Tuesday Rosary 2:00 pm 
Second Tuesday Mass 2:00pm

Every Thursday Bible Study 2:00 pm 

EMPLOYEE ACCOMPLISHMENTS
Congratulations to the high school graduates: Jasmin Barroso, Keyla Barroso, Madison 

Bruck, Alyha McCartney, Skyler Kelm, Morgan Fink and Morgan Goslar, as well as the 
WITCC graduates: Hawa Sesay and Yuridia Montalvo.

The 
Power of 
Words

Submitted by Kara Webb 
Monson, RN, Silveridge As-

sisted Living Manager
Of the many things God has 

blessed us with, one of the 
most powerful is the human 
tongue. We can use this tool for remarkable things. We can lift others up when they are feeling 
down, provide comfort in a time of sorrow, express love to those we care about, educate others 
and spread powerful messages, etc. The possibilities are endless. There is so much good that can 
come from our words.

Yet at the same time, our words can also carry a great burden and have an incomprehensible 
impact if they are not used in the way Jesus taught us. Many of us have experienced the heavi-
ness of words at some point in our lives. Whether it be a schoolmate, a family member, or even a 
complete stranger, if someone has said something to you or about you or a loved one that caused 
you pain, it is difficult to forget. In some cases, it can even have a significant impact on your life. 
Negative words can cause self-esteem issues, instill fear, and unfortunately can resonate and 
spread like wildfire.

In Psalm 39:1 it says, “I will guard my ways, Lest I sin with my tongue; I will restrain my mouth 
with a muzzle, While the wicked are before me.” Jesus’ teachings remind us that we are to love 
our neighbor as ourselves. Even more importantly He said to LOVE our enemies and pray for 
them. So why are we so liberal with our words? Why do we use our tongue in hurtful ways? Why 
are we so judgmental of what is foreign to us?  

I, personally, think we tend to fear what we do not understand. If our minds are in a state of fear 
or misunderstanding, it is difficult to think clearly. We often act on emotion rather than rationale. 
While we may not understand or agree with those around us, there are few simple questions we 
can ask ourselves before using our power of tongue:

1.	 Is it true?
2.	 Is it helpful?
3.	 Is it inspiring?
4.	 Is it necessary?
5.	 Is it kind?
If the answer to any of those questions is ‘no’, then Jesus would likely not want us to say it… 

whether it is to someone or about someone.  
I challenge us during these warm summer months to focus on the power of our words and work 

to use them positively. Be mindful of the impact they can have on others. Let us ask ourselves 
these 5 questions on a routine basis so they become part of our conversational routines and it 
just may result in the power of our words being incredibly positive!

Grow Bold With Us Apparel Order
What better way to get employ-

ees involved in giving then to offer 
a fundraising apparel order? There 
are few things they love more than 
new clothing! We were excited to 
kick off our campus employee giving 
campaign, and continue to inch our 
way toward our goal, and hopefully 
a 2020 groundbreaking! 

If you would like to support the 
Grow Bold With Us campaign, please 
consider purchasing a shirt or sweat-
shirt of your very own. T-shirts are 
also available in youth sizes! Visit the 
link below to purchase online. The 
store will be closed July 18th. Orders 
can be picked up three weeks after 
closing date at the Eventide Business 
Office.

https://growboldwithus.itemorder.
com/ 
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Upcoming Events
Here are a few things in the works for the next 

3 months, with many more to come! 
July:
	 7/8: Generations Performance, 2:30pm
	 7/18: Super Dog Supper, 5:30pm
	 7/20: Mike’s Piano Tunes, 2:30pm
	 7/22: Eventide Auxiliary Meeting, 2:30pm
	 7/25: Senior Day the Fair, 10:00am
	 7/31: Guys Gone Fishing, 1:30pm
August:
	 8/15: Wade & Ruth’s Polka Hour, 2:30pm
	 8/19: Pineapple & Co Performance, 2:30pm
	 8/30: Dancing with Dale & Barb, 2:30pm
September:
	 9/5: Classic Car Show, 7:00pm
	 9/8: Grandparent’s Day
	 9/12: Terri Orr Performance, 2:30pm

Don’t forget to check our website for full monthly 
calendars. All activities subject to change.

Submitted by Robin Schiltz, 
Eventide Activity Director

Summer is finally here, and we hope you are en-
joying it! We had a super time with our Spring Fling 
celebrations and Boys Night Out! Thank you to all 
who took time out of day for those events, and to 
spend time with the residents of Eventide!

For those of you who keep up with us on Face-
book, we have been incorporating activities involv-
ing both, our co-workers and residents. In May, we 
had the “Run for the Roses”, and in June, we played 
Hungry, Hungry Hippos together. Stay tuned for 
more to come! 

We are currently working on a service project to 
send goodies to our actively deployed service men & 
women! This, too, is a team effort! Our co-workers 
are donating the goodies, and our residents will help 
pack the boxes to send!

We want to send out big a THANK YOU, as al-
ways, to those who donate to our causes, those who 
help with activities, and those who spend time with 
loved ones here at Eventide! Your thoughtfulness, 
and generosity continue to assist us in providing the 
quality of life that our residents deserve!

Check out our upcoming events below, and always 
be sure to check out our website for calendars, up-
dates, and campus news!

Hello Everyone! Golf Tournament 
Registration Open Now

Join us for the second annual Eventide Golf Fundraiser in which proceeds will go towards 
the building project. This four-person best ball tournament will be held on Saturday, August 
3rd, located at the Schleswig Golf Course. Registration is now open for those who would 
like to participate in the tournament. Please call Christine Kragel at (712) 263-3114, ext. 
240 to reserve a spot for your team! Other ways to support the event include sponsorships, 
donations of prizes, and the purchase of meal tickets. We look forward to another great day 
on the course! 

Together We 
Walk to End 
Alzheimer’s

The Alzheimer’s Association will be hosting 
their annual West Central Iowa Walk to End 
Alzheimer’s on Saturday, September 14th in 
Harlan. The event will take place at Pioneer 
Park and will begin at 9:00am. Funds raised 
will support those with Alzheimer’s and their 
caregivers in the Greater Iowa Chapter. If you 
would like to participate with Team Eventide, 
contact Team Captains Mary Burhoop or Robin 
Schiltz at (712) 263-3114.

Alzheimer’s 
Caregiver 
Support Group 

Our Caregiver Support Group meets on the 
1st Tuesday of each month at 1:30pm. The 
meetings are held in the Heritage Heights 
Dining Room located at 118 South 20th in 
Denison. The support group is open to the 
public. If you would like to be included in the 
reminder mailing, please call Mary Burhoop 
at 712-263-3114. 

Apartments Now Avail-
able at Heritage Heights 
Imagine the welcome that awaits you! Whether you are looking 

for a community for yourself or a loved one, you’ll find that Heritage 
Heights is independent and affordable living at its best! We cur-
rently have spacious 1 bedroom and studio apartments available. 
Warm smiles, caring neighbors and friendships have created a 
wonderful lifestyle for happy residents who love living here! 

Some of our amenities and services include: 
3 Quiet, safe and secure environment  
3 24–hour emergency response system
3 Utilities are included in your rent! You only pay for cable TV and Telephone 
3 Two low cost meals per day are offered 
3 Complimentary weekly transportation for shopping 
3 Party room for family gatherings
3 On site laundry facilities
3 24-hour maintenance
3 Physical, occupational and speech therapy available on campus
3	Optional organized activities within Heritage Heights
3	Easy access to the entire Eventide Community

Living at Heritage Heights is very affordable. Your rent is based on your adjusted annual 
income and you are allowed to have assets. To qualify, one must receive an annual income less 
than $24,300 or $27,800 for a couple. If you or a loved one are looking for the convenience of 
maintenance free community living give us a call today for more information or to schedule a tour. 

118 S. 20th Street · Denison, IA · Phone 712-263-6631

Team Eventide 
Raises Funds for 
Relay for Life

Sharing the goal of many, 
each year Eventide strives to sup-
port the fight against cancer. As 
a proud sponsor and team par-
ticipant in the Crawford County 
Relay for Life, Team Eventide 
helped to raise awareness and 
funds for this cause. With the 
dedication and passion of Even-
tide Campus employees, and 
the community who supported 
our fundraising efforts, Team 
Eventide was the fourth largest 
team fundraiser and raised over 
$3,500 to benefit Relay for Life.

Thank you to those who visited residents for our Mother’s Day & Father’s Day celebrations! We 
had a wonderful time honoring the bond each of you have. Each party was celebrated with spring 
crafts or musical entertainment, and was surely enjoyed by all! 

Annual Meeting Reminder
The Board of Directors of Eventide Lutheran Home will hold 

its Annual Meeting on August 19, 2019 at Silveridge Assisted 
Living.



From the Staff...
The staff at Eventide is here to assist our residents and their families in any 

way possible. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
ask. We are always looking for ways to improve the delivery of our services and 
programs. Your input will only help us succeed in delivering quality care. Thank 
you for your continued support!     

Eventide A Senior Living Community

visit our web site: eventidehome.com  
ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER

Keep updated on Eventide activities and events by signing up for our elec-
tronic newsletter. Call Christine in the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 or 
email ckragel@eventidehome.com to be added to the list. 

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of money 
and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Foundation are used to 
supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents that would not otherwise be 
available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you consider a gift to the Eventide Founda-
tion. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a fuller quality of life to our residents. The Foundation 
needs your help to continue the work of Eventide and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life 
without loss of dignity or respect. We sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide 
Foundation! The following list reflects gifts received during the period of April 6, 2019 through June 20, 2019. 
In publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or otherwise listed your 
name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Foundation office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the necessary 
corrections. Thank you. 

IN MEMORY OF: Ken Westrom by Robin Schiltz | Wilbert Groth by Jason & Amy Schultz

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
Rachel Abarca | Jaqueline Acosta | Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Deb Aldag | Rebecca Angulo | Alejandra Arroyo | Jorge Avilez | Mindi 

Baker | Tamara Baker | Jasmin Barroso-Renteria | Keyla Barroso | Karen Beam | Makayla Beeck | Kelsey Boger | Mary Burhoop | Deb 
Burk | Jean Carey | Jane Carstensen  | Lynette Croghan | Jennifer Curry | Connie Ellis | Kalina Ewoldt | Krystal Ferguson | Morgan Fink 
| Tasha Fink | Antonia Flores | Maria Flores | Polycarp Forba | Brooke French | Jazmin Garcia | Tracee Gettys | Jose Godinez | Blenda 
Gossage | Seth Guzman | Sara Hansen | Jamie Henningsen | Bianka Hernandez  | Kirsten Herrin | Jenelle Higginbottom  | Kelsey Hotze 
| Deborah Huisinga | David Hulsebus | Makayla Irlbeck | Michael Johnson | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | Jennifer Lara | Deanna 
Laubscher | Leeann Livermore | Fernanda Lopez | Heather Lucy | Lori Magnuson | Victoria Martinez | Alyha McCartney | Billie McCartney 
| Pam McKee | Billie Mead | Adriana Mendoza | Kara Monson  | Yurida Montalvo | Ethan Muck | Bruce Namanny | Alejandra Nieto | 
Susana Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | Julia Nollen | Arielle Pedersen | Amber Perry | Carol Quail | Bryan Qunitanilla | Amy Rasmussen | Keli 
Remmick | Yuliana Rivas | Maryam Rodriguez | Carlos Salazar | Annette Sands | Pat Schechinger | Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz | Kris 
Schultz | Erin Staley | Deb Steinkuehler | Kathy Tech | Tina Thompson | Melody Vazquez | Val Villa | Angeles Villegas | Cynthia Villegas 
| Robyn Wilson | Mary Yang  | Jederic Ybanez 

EVENTIDE LUTHERAN HOME 
The following list reflects gifts received during the period of April 6, 2019 through June 20, 2019. If we have 
misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 
so that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you.  

IN MEMORY OF: Syd Winquist by Wayne & Joyce Miller  | Linda Waderich by Ralph & Donna Waderich
GENERAL: Verle & Donna Massman

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial distributes 

some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations such as Eventide Senior 
Living Community. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of April 6, 2019 through June 20, 2019. 
If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 
263-3114 so that we can make the necessary corrections.   

      
	 Gertrude Hull

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION ENDOWMENT FUND
When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not only helping 

your neighbors today—you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while that in itself is reward-
ing, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to receive a 25% tax credit for 
each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify for. Contact the Omaha Community 
Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how Endow Iowa is helping donors do good works 
within the community, forever. If you are interested in donating, please make checks payable to the Eventide 
Foundation Endowment Fund and send them to The Omaha Community Foundation at 302 South 36th Street, 
Suite 100 in Omaha.    

DONATIONS
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Community Contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO
Amy Schultz, Eventide Administrator
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director
Kara Webb Monson, Silveridge Assisted  

Living Manager
Tina Thompson, Heritage Heights and Realife  

Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Eventide Lutheran Home: 712-263-3114               Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169               Silveridge: 712-263-2639

Eventide Board of Directors
Mark Gray, President

Danyel Jepsen, Vice President
Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer

Brad Bonner         Deryl Hennings
Coleen Bruhn         Mark Spiegel

Information and communication (cont.): The resident has the right to 
be informed of his or her rights and of all rules and regulations 
governing resident conduct and responsibilities during his or her 
stay in the facility. 

H. The resident has the right to have reasonable access to the use of a 
telephone, including TTY and TDD services, and a place in the 
facility where calls can be made without being overheard. This 
includes the right to retain and use a cellular phone at the resi-
dent’s own expense. 

I. The resident has the right to send and receive mail, and to receive let-
ters, packages and other materials delivered to the facility for the 
resident through a means other than a postal service, including 
the right to:

	 i. Privacy of such communications consistent with this section; and
	 ii. Access to stationary, postage, and writing implements at the resi-

dent’s own expense.
J. The resident has the right to have reasonable access to and privacy of 

their use of electronic communication such as email and video 
communications and for internet research. 

	 i. If the access is available to the facility
	 ii. At the resident’s expense, if any additional expense is incurred 

by the facility to provide such access to the resident. 
	 iii. Such use must comply with state and federal law. 

Resident Rights

Hungry Hungry Hippo
Back by popular demand, a competitive game of Hungry, Hungry Hippos had both the em-

ployees and residents working together to prove who was the hungriest of them all! 

What to know about Medicare when you Travel Abroad
Written by Medicare.gov

Medicare usually doesn’t cover health 
care while you’re traveling outside the U.S. 
There are some exceptions, including some 
cases where Medicare Part B (Medical In-
surance) may pay for services that you get 
on board a ship within the territorial waters 
adjoining the land areas of the U.S.

Medicare may pay for inpatient hospital, 
doctor, ambulance services, or dialysis you 
get in a foreign country in these rare cases:

• You’re in the U.S. when a medical emer-
gency occurs, and the foreign hospital is 
closer than the nearest U.S. hospital that 
can treat your medical condition.

• You’re traveling through Canada with-
out unreasonable delay by the most direct 
route between Alaska and another state 
when a medical emergency occurs, and the 
Canadian hospital is closer than the nearest 
U.S. hospital that can treat the emergency.

• You live in the U.S. and the foreign hos-
pital is closer to your home than the near-
est U.S. hospital that can treat your medical 

condition, regardless of whether an emer-
gency exists.

In some cases, Medicare may cover medi-
cally necessary health care services you get 
on board a ship within the territorial waters 
adjoining the land areas of the U.S. Medi-
care won’t pay for health care services you 
get when a ship is more than 6 hours away 
from a U.S. port. Medicare drug plans don’t 
cover prescription drugs you buy outside 
the U.S.

The 50 states, the District of Columbia, 
Puerto Rico, the U.S. Virgin Islands, Guam, 
the Northern Mariana Islands, and Ameri-
can Samoa are considered part of the U.S.

Because Medicare has limited travel 
medical coverage outside the U.S., you may 
choose to buy a travel insurance policy to 
get more coverage. An insurance agent or 
travel agent can give you more information 
about the cost of travel medical insurance. 
Travel insurance doesn’t necessarily in-
clude health insurance, so it’s important to 
read the conditions or restrictions carefully.

The Eventide Lutheran Home is now able to provide 
a suite to residents for either short-term rehabilitation 
or hospice care. This addition has been made possible 
through the financial support of the Eventide Foundation, 
and therefore has been named the Foundation Suite. 

“Creating this suite is an example of how Eventide is 
focused on meeting the special needs of not only our resi-
dents, but also their families,” said CEO Mindi Baker. “We 
are thankful for the Eventide Foundation’s support and 
consideration in our efforts to exceed resident expecta-
tions.” 

For short term residents receiving skilled level of care, 
with anticipation to return back to their own home, the 
Foundation Suite will help with the adjustment and re-
covery period of a resident after their illness or surgery.

Additionally, this environment will serve and support 
family involvement during times of critical health needs, 
such as end of life. The suite has been designed to help 
provide privacy and dignity during a difficult and emo-
tional time of transition. For those experiencing their final 
days, the Foundation Suite will provide enhanced comfort 
in a home-like setting that will allow residents and fami-
lies to experience the remaining moments together. 

None of this could be possible without the support of 
the Eventide Foundation. Funds collected by the Eventide 
Foundation are used to supplement the increasing cost of 
personal care and to provide amenities to residents that 
would not otherwise be available. Gifts given to the Even-
tide Foundation make a great difference in the comfort 
and quality of care delivered to the residents. 

Eventide Foundation 
Funds a New Suite 
for the Skilled 
Nursing Facility


